
 

  

From the Principal’s Desk 
As the 2017 school year concludes I reflect 
on some of our ‘Learning for our Future’ 
achievements.  
 

Today’s students are empowered to be 
‘critical thinkers’, encouraged to collaborate 
with their peers, problem-solve, and 
communicate their findings through 
conventional and digital forums.  ‘Critical 
thinking’ often leads to creativity, 
brainstorming and new ideas which are 
applied across the curriculum. Students have 
numerous learning opportunities to build 
these skills.  
 

We are a progressive school with new 
innovative learning spaces to be built in 2018 
as part of the Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Maths (STEM) works. This 
exciting project is aimed at better preparing 
students for a workforce where jobs are yet 
to be invented. 
 

It was with great excitement we celebrated 
our recent assemblies and showcase in the 
new Copper Coast Sport and Leisure Centre 
stadium.  We enjoyed the new stage, extra 
space and state of the art sound system. This 
redevelopment is a prime example of what 
can be achieved when the community, 
schools and local councils work together.   
 

The community has been a great support to 
student learning, from donating animals to 
our agricultural program, R-12 mentoring, 
canteen and classroom volunteers, work 
experience placements and involving our  

students in events such as the Kernewek 
Lowender and World Challenge.  These 
experiences offer ‘real life’ learning and role 
model leadership: providing a sense of 
belonging to a community. 
 

I thank staff, students, parents, Governing 
Council and Parent Club for their support 
and guidance over the school year. I am 
proud of the big and small learning 
milestones and students’ resilience when 
faced with setbacks.  Student learning is a 
partnership between school and home with 
Family Information Nights, Parent Teacher 
Interviews, phone calls, school 
communications and student postcards 
integral to building positive relationships. 
The recent presentation assemblies included 
sponsorship from past student groups in the 
graduating classes of 1992 and 1969 who 
have chosen to sponsor awards as a way of 
giving back to the school.  This is an example 
of the special long-term connection past 
students have with the school.  
 

Learning is life-long with our staff actively 
participating in Network Learning Groups 
and professional development 
opportunities.  R-6 Arts educator Mrs Jo 
Hurrell achieved Lead Teacher National 
Certification and Trade School Support 
Officer Miss Hannah Dayman won a State 
Education Award in October.   

PUPIL FREE DAY  
MONDAY 29 JANUARY 

TERM 1 RESUMES  
TUESDAY 30 JANUARY, 8.30AM 



 

 

 

Staffing News 
As we celebrate the end of year we farewell staff and 
students. 
We farewell Assistant Principal Mr Dave Love who is 
taking up a position with Central Yorke School, Maitland 
and Point Pearce.  I thank Dave for his leadership and 
support during his time at Kadina. 
We say goodbye to David York (Middle School), Jake 
Blunt, Luke Davies, Abbey Ireland, Breanna Smith and 
Jenni Mulraney (Primary), Andrea Harvie (The Unit), 
Aimee Sweet (7-12 Art) and our Canadian exchange 
teacher Stacey Miko.  We wish them well in their teaching 
careers and trust they leave with a rich, professional 
experience from their time at one of the largest country 
South Australian schools.  
 

In Term 1 I will remain as Principal, with the position 
advertised early in the year.  The Leadership team will be: 
 

Principal (Term 1):   Mrs Debbie Terrett 
Head of Senior School:   Mrs Verity Williams 
Head of Middle School:  Mrs Tarryn Germein 
Head of R-6 (Term 1):  Mrs Zelly Ritter 
Ass Principal/ Daily Operations: Mrs Chris Morison 
 

Other positions include:  
R-6 Wellbeing Leader (Term 1): Ms Nikki Crickmay 
VET Coordinator:  Ms Erin Schneider 
Middle School teacher (Yr 7): Ms Annalyce Baird 
Early Years teacher:  Ms Michelle Tucker 
Junior Unit teacher:  Ms Julia Calabrese 
 

I thank VET Coordinator Glen Williams for his long term 
leadership and knowledge in this field. 
 

The school values of Opportunity, Respect and Excellence 
are at the core of everything we do at Kadina Memorial, 
which students exemplify at school and in the 
community.   
 

This newsletter is a pictorial to all of the amazing learning, 
events, camps, and festivities students have been 
involved in during the past fortnight.  It’s a busy place and 
could not operate smoothly without the cooperation of 
students and families.  
 

I wish you all a safe summer holiday and look forward to 
productive learning relationships next year.  
 
 
 
Debbie Terrett 
Principal  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Advance Term 1 2018 dates: 
• Week 1, Pupil Free Day Monday 29 January 
• Term 1, Week 1 begins Tuesday 30 January 
• Week 1, R-12 Photo and student identification card 

photo days Thursday 1 February and Friday 2 
February.  

• Year 10 Family Information Night, Wednesday 7 
February 

• Week 3, Family Information Night, Tuesday 13 
February, times to be advised. 

• Week 6, R-6 Sports Day, Thursday 8 March and 7-
12 Sports Day on Friday 9 March.  Reserve Sports 
Day dates Week 7, March 15 and 16. 

 

2018 School Photographs 
Two photograph days have been scheduled in Term 1, 
Week 1 with Event Photography.  
On the first day of school, Tuesday 30 January, students 
will be given an envelope with a specific code to pay for 
photos online.  Photos can also be paid via the envelope 
on photo day. A basic package starts from $27. 
Sibling photos will be offered again but only to those 
with a PINK envelope collected from the Front Office 
and provided on photo day with the money enclosed.   
R-6 students will have their individual and traditional 
class photo on Thursday 1 February, with the 7-12 
students booked for individual photos and a class photo 
on Friday 2 February.  Please be aware the 7-12 
individual photo will also be the photo used on student 
identification cards.  A catch-up photo day will be 
offered later in the school year for those students 
absent on the day.  This date is yet to be confirmed. 
 

Update your contact details 
In 2018 the school will launch ‘Daymap Live’ as a key 
way to improve communicating student attendance, 
attainment and sick room visits.  To achieve this we 
need accurate email addresses.  Please inform the 
school of any changes to your email account via 
dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au.  
 
Christmas Craft 

 
It was all hands on deck at the annual 1.2BP and 1.2JS 
Christmas Craft session.  Thank you to families for 
their expertise, guidance and time during this exciting 
and busy craft afternoon!  

Parent Club Coffee & Chat Morning 
Tuesday 30 January 

Hospitality Centre, from 8.45am 
Please join us for a first day get-together 

 

mailto:dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au


 

Sub School News 

 

R-6 Corner   
In the final newsletter for 2017 I would like to personally 
thank all who have travelled my R-6 journey with me this 
year – staff, students, parents and community members.  
 

I have enjoyed being part of the R-6 team and the 
experiences it allowed me to have, for example students 
really excited to see me after school hours while 
shopping, being a part of Mothers’ Day celebrations, R-6 
Showcase and the R-6 Assembly are just a few.  
 

I return next year to Middle School as an Assistant 
Principal and I look forward to connecting to Year 6s as 
Year 7s in 2018. I feel the year has given me a great head 
start for future years as I have already met many students 
and their families. I’ll see you across the courtyard in a 
couple of years (maybe more.)  
 

In closing I’ll leave you with this quote: 
 

"You cannot get through a single day without having an 
impact on the world around you. What you do makes a 

difference and you have to decide what kind of 
difference you want to make.” - Jane Goodall 

 
By Mrs Tarryn Germein 
 

 
Above, Canteen Manager Vicki Hartleib assists reception 
students make ginger bread.  

DisABILITY News 
On Thursday 30 November all Unit staff and students 
visited Tarnasey Farm.  This was a culmination of the 
Hairy Maclary theme this term, and the students 
enjoyed travelling along Donaldson’s Road in the bus 
(this is the name of the dairy in the series of books). 
 

We all loved feeding the horses and pigs with carrots, 
and the cows and sheep with grain. Some students 
patted the friendly goat and alpaca while other students 
fed the chooks and gathered the eggs. It was great to 
see children interacting with the animals which for some 
was a very rare occasion. Many thanks to Kerry for 
letting us visit her farm. 
 

I would also like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas, a 
Happy New Year and a safe holiday.  Looking forward to 
another great year of learning in 2018. 
 

By Mrs Sandy Mumford 
Unit Coordinator 
 

 
 

 



 

Prize Presentation Assembly 

 

Early Years Awards 
Opportunity ReJW   Kaycie Brown 
Respect ReJW   Payton Thiele 
Excellence ReJW   Elsie Daniel 
 
Opportunity ReSH  Makaylie Rodda 
Respect ReSH    Darby Toole 
Excellence ReSH   Emily Manners 
 
Opportunity ReKW  Ruby Petherick 
Respect ReKW   Amahli Ziersch 
Excellence ReKW  Emily Hank 
 
Opportunity ReKE  Strath Bettess 
Respect ReKE    Tayla Mengersen 
Excellence ReKE   Harry Pridham 
 
Opportunity 1.2EL  Caleb Smith 
Respect 1.2EL   Sam Wuttke 
Excellence 1.2EL   Ruby Gardner 
 
Opportunity 1.2BP  Robert Davis 
Respect 1.2BP   Taya Linke 
Excellence 1.2BP   Max Bussenschutt 
 
Opportunity 1.2JS  Dylan Webb-Crosby 
Respect 1.2JS   Jordan Jones 
Excellence 1.2JS   Angus Petherick 
 
Opportunity 1.2TM  Riley Schreiber 
Respect 1.2TM   Brylee Hank 
Excellence 1.2TM  Lahni Sims 
 

Primary Awards 
Opportunity 3AI   Elouise Glasson 
Respect 3AI   Blake Holman 
Excellence 3AI   Jim Monger 
 
Opportunity 3CP   Tali Dayman 
Respect 3CP   Ava Browning  
Excellence 3CP   Macey Charlton 
 
Opportunity 3BG  Josh May 
Respect 3BG   Olivia Sherry 
Excellence 3BG   Maya Young 
 
Opportunity 4EH   Kaitlin Pearce 
Respect 4EH   Jackson Holman 
Excellence 4EH   Mackenzie Neumann 
 
Opportunity 4AS   Josh Bull 
Respect 4AS   Sydney Lockwood 
Excellence 4AS    Ava Mashford 

Opportunity 4.5LD  Krystal Fealy 
Respect 4.5LD   Molly Daniel 
Excellence 4.5LD   Kai Wuttke 
 
Opportunity 5HS   Max Loveridge 
Respect 5HS   Ruby Ray 
Excellence 5HS   Matthew Crosby 
 
Opportunity 5CS   Lucas Colliver 
Respect 5CS   Tessa Paterson 
Excellence 5CS   Airlie Ramsey 
 
Opportunity 5SB   Riley Beech 
Respect 5SB   Jemma Hettner 
Excellence 5SB   Ebony Lamshed 
 
Opportunity 6JB   Savannah Loon 
Respect 6JB   Isabelle King 
Excellence 6JB   Lainey Charlton 
 
Opportunity 6KW  Tayla Nates 
Respect 6KW   Sam Pearce 
Excellence 6KW   Ella Bruce 
 
Opportunity 6ME  Isabel Hobbs 
Respect 6ME    Stephanie Davidson 
Excellence 6ME   Vaughan Stonestreet 
 
Opportunity Unit  Sean Manuel-Barty 
Respect Unit   TJ Haklar 
Excellence Unit   Grace Mahar 
 

Special Awards 
2017 NAIDOC Week            Gabriella Bussenschutt 
Copper Coast Council Citizenship Sam Pearce 
Steven Griffith (MP) Award Ellie Richardson 
 

Governance Awards 
Primary Governance Award Ryan Richardson 
Middle Governance Award  Will Hunter 
Senior Governance Award  Karlee Bruce 
 

Sportsperson Awards 
Kennett Family Sports Primary Hayley Lockwood 
Kennett Family Sports Middle Alex Larwood 
Kennett Family Sports Senior Montana Briggs 
 

Volunteer/Staff Awards 
Rowan Ramsey MP School Community Award: 
Mrs Jan Adams     
 

Minister for Education and Child Development 
Volunteering Award for Outstanding Service: 
Mrs Jeanette Waters     
 



 

Prize Presentation Assembly 

 

Merit Awards 
Year 7 Merit Ferguson Award Brooklyn March 
Year 8 Merit Crosby Award Tenille Manners 
Year 9 Merit Holder Award Charli Wibrow 
Year 10 Merit Roach Award Taylah Wreford 
Year 11 Merit Award  Brooke Dayman 
 

Year Level Awards 
Year 7 Dux Award – McCarthy Medal Sam Oster 
Year 7 Runner Up Dux    Alexa Mill 
Year 8 Dux - A A Chandler Memorial Eliza Monger 
Year 8 Runner Up Dux   Annalise Evans 
Year 9 Dux – Don Mooney Award  Will Hunter 
Year 9 Runner Up Dux   Emily Pearce 
Year 10 Dux – Copper Coast Vietnam Vet Amelia Ryan  
Year 10 Runner Up Dux                Madison Cundy 
 
Year 11 Dux - David Bowman Memorial Chloe Martin 
Year 11 Runner Up Dux   Eric Metcalf 
     Ryan Allen 
 

Senior Subject Prizes 
Modern History – Ruth Clarke Memorial: 
Mackenzie Kay 
English Literacy Studies – Ruth Clarke Memorial: 
Catherine Sloper 
Stage 2 English   Rosie Daly 
Chemistry    Catherine Sloper  
Psychology   Elissa Christy 
Physical Education  Annabelle Pearce 
Work Place Practices  Paul Wastell 
Information Technology  Harry Hurrell 
Biology    Elissa Christy 
Child Studies   Mackenzie Kay 
General maths   Tom Williamson 
Math Methods   Tyson Klingner 
Music    Kiara Mercer  
Research Project   Catherine Sloper (2016) 
    Eric Metcalf (2017) 
Stage 2 Agriculture  Zara Hicks 
Food and Hospitality Darah-Bree Bensen Boakes 
Peter Oswald Physics Prize Catherine Sloper 
Creative Art   Ellen McKenzie  

Visual Arts    Shanti Smart 
Metal Engineering  Tom Munzer 
CAD/CAM   Brett Jericho 
Furniture Construction  Samuel Taylor  
 

Special Awards 
Sutton Prize for Scientific Excellence (Maths/Science): 
Tyson Klingner  
 

Murray & Rose Allen Memorial Prize: 
Nathan Jones 
 

Ford McCarthy & Associates Service Award: 
Fraser McCracken 
 

Meagan Bussenschutt Memorial Yorke Youth Services 
Award:  Jace Reh 
 

Elaine Bussenschutt Award: Chloe Jenkins 
 

Tim French Memorial Prize:  Sarah Taylor 
 

Unit Achiever Award: Tylah Smith 
 

Small Class School Values Award:  Jarred Feutrill 
 

Middle School Small Class Values Award: Thomas Higgs 
 

Uniting Care Wesley Country SA Senior Flo Award: 
Mikayla May 
 

YP Country Times KMS Award: Kiara Mercer 
 

Dr John Flett Vocational Service Award:  
Chelsea Northcott 
 

Kadina APEX Club Student Service Award: 
Rosie Daly 
 

Kadina Lions/Caltex Best All-Rounder Award: 
Brett Jericho 
 

Australian Defence Force Awards Long Tan and 
Leadership 
Year 10    Alex Cattuzzo   
Year 12   Nathan Bruce   
 



 

Prize Presentation Assembly 

 

Rowan Ramsey MP Award 
Kadina Memorial School’s Office Manager Mrs Jan Adams 
was acknowledged for her outstanding service and 
contribution to school life with the Rowan Ramsey MP 
School Community Award at the assembly on Friday. 
Mrs Adams has been an employee of DECD for nearly 
35years, with 30 of those at Kadina Primary and now 
Kadina Memorial. 
Her kindness, empathy and understanding to new parents 
enrolling students at the school is unmatched and unique. 
Behind the scenes she looks after every staff member.  
Her attention to detail and vast knowledge of DECD 
systems, protocols and human resources is second to 
none. 
Congratulations Jan! 
 

 
 

Volunteering Award 
Long time volunteer Jeanette Waters was recognized for 
her service with the Minister for Education and Child 
Development Volunteer Award.  Mrs Waters has been 
covering thousands of library books over the years, in 
addition to helping in class and assisting in the Canteen. 
Thank you Jeanette. 
 

 

Thank you Sponsors 
Thank you to our many sponsors who support all levels 
of learning, academic, community and sporting 
achievements at Kadina Memorial School.   
 

Your sponsorship allows us as a school to celebrate 
student milestones. You are in essence the future 
employers of our students, you are also individuals 
‘giving back’, making our school assemblies a genuine 
community event.  Thank you. 
 

Larwoods Ag Services  Kadina Jewellers 
Peninsula Flooring Xtra  NYP Rotary Club 
Rosewarnes Kadina  YP Country Times 
Shrinkwrap Psychology  Yorke Youth Services 
Sportspower Kadina  Elaine Bussenschutt 
Snodgrass Family  Enfield Furnishers 
Kadina Mitre 10   Kennett Family 
Rowe Family   Sims Family 
Mrs Sue Stanley   Yuill Family 
Mr Steven Griffiths MP  Rowan Ramsey MP 
Yorke Communications  Power Family 
Jetty Road Bakehouse  Kadina Travel 
Desmond’s Meat Service  Kadina Apex Club 
Margie and Stephen Papps Dr Darren Sutton 
Copper Coast Council  Kadina Electrical 
Kadina Memorial Parent Club CCSLC 
Peninsula Insurance Services Mooney Family 
Ziersch Cabinet Makers  McCarthy Family 
Wits End Computing Services CALTEX 
KMHS Class of 1969  Kadina Lions Club 
KMHS Class of 1992  MADEC 
Murray & Rose Allen Family NAIDOC 
AA Chandler Memorial  Tim French Memorial 
YP Work & Safety Wear  Beech Family 
Baden Napier Electrical  Luke Driver 
Ray White Copper Coast  Newbery Chemist 
Kadina AH & F Society  Copper Coast Council 
G & J East Farm Machinery Kadina Newsagency  
David Bowman Memorial Dassira Family 
Ford McCarthy & Associates Peter Oswald 
Yorke Peninsula Coaches  Kadina Tyres & Auto 
Australian Defence Force   
Kym Gregory Photography 
Copper Coast Vietnam Veterans 
Uniting Care Wesley SA Country 
Monger Accounting & Tax Solutions 
Grant Thomson Carpenter & Joiner 
Kadina Memorial Governing Council 

 



 

 
s 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Year 9 and 10 Drama Showcase 
 
Wednesday 29 November may have been a hot night, with 
a packed house and anticipation in the Drama Room living 
up to expectations of some great performances.   The 
audience came to see the Year 9 and 10 Drama Showcase. 
Mrs Barry’s Year 9’s performed ‘Jinxed’, a play about a 
group therapy session which takes place in a shopping 
mall, except there’s one problem – one of the patients has 
a bomb strapped to her. This comedy was performed with 
energy and great timing by the class. 
 

Mr Starr’s Year 10’s performed ‘Super! In this play, a girl, 
Norma, is drawn into her TV and into ‘Super World’ where 
she agrees to slay the scary Monster. On the way, Norma 
and some Supers run into Ninjas, a scary old lady and sing 
Grease songs with the Pink Supers. The class lit up the 
stage with their energy, comedy and music. Both Drama 
classes were professional and mature, handling the 
pressure of the audience and the heat extremely well.  
 
 
 

THANK YOU! 
 

The Arts play a vital role in a 
child’s education. This year 
has seen so many students 

taking opportunities to 
showcase their talents 

including: Pop Stars Musical, 
Drama Showcases, Music 
Performances, Balaklava 

Eisteddfod, Generations in 
Jazz, Memory Project, Art 

Projects in the Primary School, 
Excursions etc. I just want to 

thank everyone’s involvement 
and commitment to The Arts 
this year. Thank you parents 
for your support getting your 
child to various practices and 

rehearsals, often on 
weekends. This has made a 

huge difference. Have a Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New 

Year! 
 

Sandy Hahn 
Arts Coordinator 



 

Post cards from Camp 

 

Hello from the Nation’s Capital 
It has been a busy schedule for 73 Year 9 students and 
seven Kadina Memorial staff who have been exploring 
Canberra, the nation’s capital. 
The camp included education guided tours at the 
National Capital Exhibition, Parliament House, Museum 
of Australian Democracy, and National Museum of 
Australia, Australian War Memorial (including a wreath 
laying ceremony), ANZAC Parade, Australian Electoral 
Commission, National Library and the Australian 
Institute of Sport. Students also enjoyed visits to 
Questacon, the Black Mountain Tower at night and 
Event Cinemas. 
 
This camp is a wonderful opportunity for students to see 
our Nation’s Capital and to be exposed to information 
about Australia’s past, present and future.  
 
We are fortunate to receive Australian Government 
assistance for this excursion. In order to assist parents in 
the meeting of the cost of the camp, the Australian 
Government contributes funding under the Parliament 
and Civic Education Rebate (PACER) program towards 
travel expenses incurred. This contribution, as well as 
CAP funding, was taken into account and enabled us to 
reduce the cost of the camp. 
 
We would like to thank the Australian Government for 
their support of this program. Also, a special thanks to 
Ms Evans, Mrs Stanley, Ms Miko, Mr Agnew,  Mr Ackland 
and Mr Bensen for their willingness to support students 
on the camp. 
 
Thanks, 
 
David York 
 

 
 

World Challenge Cambodia Experience 
We are thrilled to be receiving snapshots from 
students and staff currently on the World Challenge 
expedition in Cambodia.  It looks like they are having 
an experience of a lifetime. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 



 

 

Year 7 Aquatics Camp: Port Vincent 

 
 

Year 8 El Shaddai Camp 

 
Calculated risk taking, adventure, individual students 
pushing themselves beyond their comfort zones and 
team trust games were just a few of the achievements 
accomplished by students on the Year 8 camp. 
 

Year 10 Surf Camp, Berry Bay 

 
Sun, surf and sand combined with perfect summer 
conditions saw Kadina Memorial students hit the waves 
and enjoy Yorke Peninsula’s Berry Bay.    
 

 

Canteen News 
Thank you to all our volunteers, customers and student 
helpers who support our Canteen.  
During Term 4 we’ve had a number of primary students 
volunteer regularly in the canteen at break times.  
They’ve been a wonderful help, literally ‘run’ off their 
feet at times.  The students have thoroughly enjoyed 
their time and when asked why here’s a small insight 
into why volunteering at any age is such a good mantra 
in life: 

• I like helping 
• I like serving people 
• I like to be part of team 
• We have lots of laughs with Annie and Vicki 
• It makes me feel good, I’m being useful 
• I’m getting more confidence behind the 

counter 
• I’m learning how to run to a shop! 
• It just makes me feel good! 
• We are always thanked and feel appreciated 

 

 
Absent:  Niki and Taya. 
 

If you are interested in volunteering next year, please 
pop in or ring me on 0419 866 471.  
We wish you all a safe and happy holiday break. We 
will return in 2018 with the same Summer Menu. There 
will be no changes to our menu until Term 2, which will 
bring a new Winter Menu. 
Enjoy the holidays and see you all next year! 
Thanks Vicki 
Canteen Manager 
 

We’re changing numbers! 
As of the start of Term 1, 2018, our mobile phone 
number for text messaging will be changing. Our new 
number is 0437 010 328. Please ensure you update the 
number in your phone. Our old number will continue 
to work for a period of time. This is all part of the new 
parent communications platform we are introducing in 
2018. 
 

Correct Contact Details 
Do we have your correct mobile phone numbers, 
postal address, residential address and email address?  
In 2018 we are launching Daymap Live Parent Portal 
but we require correct contact information for it to be 
effective and successful.  Thank you for your support. 



 

 

Kadina Memorial festivities 
Middle School Council Celebrates 

 
Captain Talia Loechel & Vice Captain Will Hunter 
celebrating KMSC’s hard work throughout 2017 with a 
Bellagio pizza. 
 

 
KMSC Treasurer Darcy Kneebone, Secretary Charli 
Wibrow and Publicity Officer Ashton Greenslade smiling 
with the taste of Margarita pizza from Bellagios. 
 

 
No more pizza!  

C4 Cooking  
On Tuesday 5 December the C4 class prepared their 
last dish for guests. This term we focused on 'sweet 
foods' and students did a fabulous job cooking and 
presenting some delicious dishes. This class has 
improved their confidence and independence in the 
kitchen throughout the year and should be very proud 
of themselves. Thanks to our guests for visiting!  
Mrs Jade Daniel 
 

 
 

 
 

TR3 & TR4 Christmas Feast 

 



 

Kadina Memorial News 
 

SCHOOL CARD 2018:  The School Card scheme offers financial assistance with educational expenses for students 
attending government schools in South Australia.  A family’s financial circumstances may change from year to year and 
so families must fill in an application form for School Card assessment each year. 
PLEASE NOTE:  The Gross Annual Income Limit has changed significantly for 2018 – more families may find they are 
able to apply for assistance. 
HOW TO APPLY IN 2018 
Application form – Paper Copy 
• Please come to school prior to the commencement of Term 1 (Tuesday 23rd January 2018 or Wednesday 24th January 

2018) or early in the year to complete an application form for your family 
• Forms will also be available at www.sa.gov.au under the heading Education, Skills and Learning early in 2018 (print 

off, complete and return to school for processing). 

Application form - Online (ED003A – Income Audit applicants only) 
• Online application forms using a touch screen device and wet digital signature will be available at www.sa.gov.au 

under the heading Education, Skills and Learning early in 2018. 

(Online applications will be emailed automatically to the government school/s where your child/ren attend (where 
two or more children attend different schools, all schools will receive a copy of the application form.) 

Please Note:  changes to School Card income limits: 
Eligibility for School Card assistance is dependent upon the combined family gross income for the 2016-2017 financial 
year being within the following School Card income limits:   
 

Number of Dependent 
Children 

Gross Annual School Card 
Income Limit 

Gross Weekly School Card 
Income Limit 

1 $57,870 $1,113 
2 $58,903 $1,133 
3 $59,936 $1,153 
4 $60,969 $1,173 
5 $62,002 $1,1937 

Each additional dependent 
child 

$1,033 $20 

 
 
Students Vs Staff Netball 
We are still not sure who the winner was but we know 
it created a lot of laughs and interest during lunchtime 
with many R-11 students supporting students and or 
staff!  Fair to say, skill and youth versus skill and 
experience!  Bring on 2018!  Re-match! 
 

 

MFS ‘Learn Don’t Burn!’ 
Congratulations to Year 5 students Ebony and Arabelle 
who were presented with merit certificates for their 
fantastic fire safety posters recently. 

 

http://www.sa.gov.au/
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Community News  

Principal: Debbie Terrett 
Doswell Terrace (PO Box 346) 

KADINA SA 5554 
Phone: 8821 0100 

Fax: 8821 1058  
dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au  

www.kms.sa.edu.au  

The newsletter is published fortnightly and given to the youngest member of the family. Alternative ways of 
receiving the newsletter are e-mail (please send a request to dl.0778.info@schools.sa.edu.au) or accessing on the 
school website at www.kms.sa.edu.au (please allow 48 hours for uploading or Skoolbag, a free smartphone app 

(http://skoolbag.com.au/) 

Swim & Survive Program: Royal Life Saving 
Society of SA is holding Swim & Survive program run 
from Office Beach at Wallaroo from Monday 18 to 
Friday 22 December.  The program will include Toddler 
classes and Levels 1-7. 
For more information please visit the link:  
http://www.royallifesavingsa.com.au 
Christmas Eve 2017 Bute Oval: A free 
community event, barbecue tea from 6.15pm, with a 
special guest arriving from 7.15pm.  Children’s 
entertainment, prizes for best decorated bike and 
scooter.  
Cadet Journalist Position: Applicants should 
have good communication skills, sound English ability 
and an interest in photography.  The chosen applicant 
will work at the YP Country Times and learn to be a 
journalist, whilst also completing a nationally-
recognised journalist degree through Deakin University. 
Free study/qualification, and full-time work! 
Full details will be in the next few editions of the paper. 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 

To inform KMS that your child/children 
are absent or late with reason: 

 

1. Phone: 8821 0100 
2. Text: 0437 010 328 with name and class 
3. E-mail: dl.0778.frontoffice@schools.sa.edu.au, or 
4. Write and sign a note in your child/ren’s diary. 

Scan QR 
Code to go to 

website 
 

Paskeville Netball Club:  Junior Trials for E, F, 
and G grade at Paskeville Netball Courts on Thursday 8 
February and Tuesday 13 February 2018, 4pm 
H grade registration - Thursday 8th February 4pm 
Any queries, please contact President Cynthia Correll on 
0439 900 130 or paskevillenetballclub.presi@gmail.com 
 
Tennis coaching: Tennis SA and the STARCLUB Field 
Officer program are bringing Tennis Australia qualified 
coach, Jasmine Peck, to a town near you to run some 
school holiday coaching clinics. 
Jasmine will be in: 
Snowtown, Sunday, 17 December, 8-11am 
Wallaroo, Sunday, 17 December, 4-7pm 
Sessions available at each venue: Aged 8 and under 
(beginner), 9-12 years (intermediate), 12+ years (high 
performance) 
Each session is one hour. $20 per participant, family 
discounts available. 
To register please contact Jasmine at 
jasminepeck.tennis@gmail.com or 0404 215 054 
 

Calendar 
TERM 1 

2018 
MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 1  
 

29th January 
 
PUPIL FREE DAY 

30 January 
Parent Club Coffee morning, 
Hospitality Centre, from 
8.45am 
 
Year 7-12 Lesson 1-2 briefing 

31 January 1 February 
 
R-6 school photos 
 
NEWSLETTER 

2nd February 
 
7-12 School photos & student 
ID card photo day 

Week  2 5th February 6th February 7th February 
 
Year 10 Family Info Night 

8th February 9th February 

TERM 1 DATES: 
• KMSC and House Captain Induction Assembly, Week 4 Friday 23 February, CCSLC, 9.15am 
• R-6 Sports Day, Week 6, Thursday 8 March 
• 7-12 Sports Day, Week 6, Friday 9 March 
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